



PO Box 216, Halifax, Nova Scotia, Canada B3J 2M4 • Telephone 902 424-5550 Fax 902 424-0581 • novascotia.ca

July 10, 2025

Warden LeBlanc, Council and Staff Municipality of the District of Clare 1185 Highway 1 Little Brook, NS BOW 1M0

Dear Warden LeBlanc, Councillors and Staff:

On behalf of the Department of Municipal Affairs, I wish to extend our sincere condolences for the recent loss of Councillor Brian Comeau. He has been highly praised for his contributions to the Municipality of the District of Clare, and for his wisdom, kindness and leadership.

We share your admiration for his dedication to the Municipality's wellbeing, as well as grief in his passing. His legacy will live on in the improvements and commitment he has made for your community.

This is a profound loss for you and the community of Clare. May his memories be shared and carry you all through this difficult time.

We are very sorry for your loss.

Sincerely,

Honourable John A. Lohr Minister of Municipal Affairs